
Meeting Notes from Parent Meeting on 5/10/2010 
 

• The JAWS Board of Directors Elections was held on April 25th.  We had around a 50% return rate 
with election ballots, 43 Club members voted.  All Board Members were elected with 75% of the 
vote or higher.  2010-2011 JAWS Board of Directors:  President – Kelley Fleck, VP – Tracy 
Mehringer, Treasurer- Brenda Mehringer, Secretary – Christine Brinkman, Board Member- Angie 
Erny, Board Member – Dave Head, Board Member- Julie Ammon, Board Member- Stacy Nolan, 
Board Member- Ed Pacey, Board Member – Kristy Vaughn.  

 
• The Club has put in a bid application to host the 2011  Divisional Meet. We do have  some stiff 

competition this year, with NSC and Donner who have also applied to host this meet.  Cross your 
fingers!! 
 

• JAWS has started it long-course season with 62 registered swimmers for the summer the 
summer season. This is about 20 swimmers over last summer season. Our swim lesson program 
continues to go strong. We are at 109 participants and still have one 10- lesson session to go 
with registrations still coming in. We are already 10% over in registrations than what we did last 
year.  We expect we will reach full capacity with lessons by the end of June.  
 

• Review of  the Club-Interscholastic Cooperative Initiative – See attached document.  This is an 
outline of how Club and High School will work together to support kids that are swimming both 
Club and High School seasons. Coach Ed, Kristy Vaughn and Kristen Gutgsell have worked on this 
over the last several months.  
 

• Review of the JAWS Parent Satisfaction Survey that was conducted during a 2 week period.   We 
had  42 surveys that were completed by the parent membership.  Attached are the results of the 
survey and the identified areas for improvement in the four core areas.  Overall, the results 
were very favorable!!  “Thank You”, to all the parents who participated in the survey, your 
feedback is important!  The Parent Satisfaction Survey will be done on an annual basis every 
spring.   
 

• Over this past season, the Board has been working on the “Club Recognition Program” through 
USA Swimming.  The Club Recognition Program is a voluntary program to recognize clubs that 
demonstrate a commitment to long term club growth, development and stability. Clubs must 
meet markers measuring business and organizational success, parent and volunteer 
development, coach development and education, and athlete development and performance. 
Clubs are ranked Level 1 through Level 4.  The Club has met the requirements for “Level 1” and 
has submitted the request and is now waiting for approval.     Only around 30% of all the swim 
clubs in Indiana have achieved Level 1 or higher. 
 

• A tutorial on the new team website was given.    
 


